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From: Ross, Robert <Robert.Ross@tusd1.org>
Sent: Tuesday, September 24, 2019 10:30 AM
To: rsjr3@aol.com
Cc: P. Bruce Converse
Subject: EXTERNAL: Dr. Hendrick's request

Good Morning, Rubin: 

I am sorry I was unable to get an answer for you on this before the end of the day yesterday. 

I was able to inquire further about Dr. Hendrick’s request for long-term data in addition to the data we sent him last 
week. We do not currently have the requested student-level data set reflecting all of Dr. Hendrick’s parameters even for 
the current set we already sent, much less going back to 2012. District staff would have to try to create the data from a 
number of resources. Given the circumstances (including the data we have already provided, the cost, time and effort 
required, and the standards for unitary status), we do not see the request as reasonable to fulfill.  

Should you wish to pursue this further, we suggest that the Special Master review the issue. 

Rob 

Robert Ross 
General Counsel 
Tucson Unified School District 
1010 E 10th Street 
Tucson, AZ 85719 
(520) 225-6040
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